LIBRARY OUTCOMES AND USER SATISFACTION ASSESSMENT
Spring 2011
OVERVIEW
Beginning in the October of 2007 and closed in May of 2008, the library conducted a general User Survey to obtain user feedback regarding the use and usefulness of the library resources and services.   The library used this information to identify areas in need of improvement and then plan and act upon ways to improve the library resources and services during the 2008-09 school year.  In the spring of 2008, the college conducted general campus wide surveys for faculty and staff and students that included questions regarding the library.  In Fall of 2010 a new survey was sent out but received not enough results to provide any useful data.  The Library plans on reattempting to conduct surveys during the 2011/12 school year provided sufficient staffing is available.
Past survey results and general user comments have reaffirmed what the library was already aware of:  users would like the library to be open more hours; users would like more computers and more space in the library; users would like the library to be quieter.  One improvement has been the end of  the noise that had previously been coming from above the library. Unfortunately meeting the rest of these  requests will require additional staffing, additional funding, additional space and changes to things that are out of the libraries control such as gaining greater access to the library lab next to the library, and obtaining the staffing necessary to open the lab for student use, offer workshops, and offer more hours in the library.  These requests have been incorporated into the library’s unit plan each year, including requests for different furniture to further optimize the space the library currently has.  The library has obtained new furniture that will allow for four additional computers but is still waiting on the college to find the funding to provide these computers.
Learning outcomes and surveys to assess these outcomes were defined for the instructional services of the library in fall of 2007:  Orientations and Reference.  The implementation of these surveys began in Spring of 2008.  Unfortunately survey response has been too small to provide useful data.  Each attempt to gather information via surveys since 2008 have met with too poor of a response to supply any useful data.  It is the intention of the library to once again promote and use the surveys during the 2011-12 school year in the hopes that more responses can be garnered.   In addition to the surveys, for orientations given for one instructor’s courses, a pre and post quiz is still being administered to aid in the assessment of learning outcomes obtained from those orientations.  To date results of the quizzes remain the same, so there is still room for improvement regarding orientation learning outcomes.
The Library department chair has begun working with a couple of faculty from the English department to create a Faculty Inquiry Group that is looking into the ways BCC students are learning about research and exploring the effectiveness of using tutorials to teach information competency

Unfortunately even if tutorials are deemed to be useful and effective, the library currently hasn’t the staff to create such a tutorial or funds to purchase one.
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